Military

Death Burial

Ref#

Spouse

Marriage

Spouse

5 Jun 1917

Edith Bell Welsh-149 (1895-1920)

Frances Taylor Richards-150 (

#### Father Thomas Jefferson Turley III-28<sup>1-5</sup> 4 Apr 1871 Little Sugar Creek, Napoleon, Gallatin, Kentucky, United States<sup>6–8</sup> 1880 Napoleon, Gallatin, Kentucky, United States<sup>9</sup> Census Residence 1880 Napoleon, Gallatin, Kentucky, United States<sup>10</sup> Religion 1884 First Christain Church; Williamstown, Grant, Kentucky, United States11 Census 7 Jun 1900 Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States<sup>12</sup> Occupation 1910 hardware merchant; Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>13</sup> Residence 1910 Magisterial District 2, Daviess, Kentucky<sup>10</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>13</sup> Occupation 1920 merchant, retail implements; Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>14</sup> Residence 1920 | Lower Town, Daviess, Kentucky<sup>10</sup> Census 26 Jan 1920 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>14</sup> Death 6 Jun 1959 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>8</sup> Death 16 Jun 1959 Henderson, Henderson, Kentucky, United States 15-17 Burial 19 Jun 1959 Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States<sup>6,16–17</sup> Rsrch. Note Ref# Marriage 6 Apr 1892 | Glencoe, Gallatin, Kentucky, United States 18-19 Marriage 6 Apr 1892 Grant, Kentucky, United States<sup>8</sup> Father Thomas Jefferson Turley II-184 (1848-1883) Mother Dulcinea White-185 (1850-1878) Mother Nancy Castleman-29<sup>2-3,13,16</sup> 6 Aug 1873 Glencoe, Gallatin, Kentucky, United States 12,16,20 Birth Census 1880 Sparta, Gallatin, Kentucky, United States<sup>21</sup> Census 7 Jun 1900 Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States<sup>12</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 |, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>13</sup> Census 26 Jan 1920 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>14</sup> Death 24 Apr 1953 | Long Beach, Los Angeles, California, United States 16,22-23 Burial Park Hill Cemetery and Mausoleum, Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States Alt. Name Nannie Alt. Name Nancy Turley Ref# Father Henry Clay Castleman-213 (1822-1889) Mother Louisiana Williams-214 (1834-1934) Children M Leonard Johnson Turley-30<sup>3,14,24–27</sup> Birth 21 Jan 1893 Owenton, Owen, Kentucky, United States 12,28 Birth 27 Jan 1893 Owenton, Owen, Kentucky, United States<sup>29</sup> Census 7 Jun 1900 | Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 12 Census 18 Apr 1910, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>13</sup>

Draft Registration; 111 20th Street, Owensboro, Daviess,

Cave Hill Cemetery, Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United

Kentucky, United States<sup>30</sup>

States<sup>33</sup>

8723704

14 Jun 1980 Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States<sup>6,31–33</sup>

16 May 1916 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States<sup>34</sup>

# Family Group Sheet

| Meminage         5 Jun 1924   °           M         Thomas Jefferson Turley IV-31 <sup>32-375</sup> Birth         4 Jul 1895   Owenton, Owen, Kentucky, United States 1           Cornsus         7 Jun 1900   Touisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 1           Consult         18 Apr 1910   Davisses, Kentucky, United States 1           Description         5 Jun 1917   machinist 7; Racine, Racine, Wisconsin, United States 1           Description         7 Jun 1917   machinist 7; Racine, Racine, Wisconsin, United States 1           Computer         1920   malphanents salesman; Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States 1           Cansus         26 Jun 1920   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States 1           Computer         19 Apr 1930   Touisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 1           Death         19 Apr 1979   Touisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 1           Burial         Cave Hill Cemetery, Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 1           Spouse         Artie Bond-153 (1897-1985)           Marriage         2 Jun 1920   Flizabethtown, Hardin, Kentucky, United States 1           Burin         21 Jan 1899   Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 1           Burin         21 Jan 1899   United States 1           Cansus         1 Sap 1910   Davisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States 4           Census         7 Jun 1900   Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, Un   |     | Marriage    | 5 Inn 1024          | 6  | 7   |  |  |  |
|--|-----|-------------|---------------------|--|---|--|--|--|
| Beth   | N / | _           |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Consus   |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Census   |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Decorption   S. Jun 1917   medium build, medium height, grey eyes, light hair, Racine, Racine, Wisconsin, United States*   |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Description  |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Racine, Wisconsin, United States**   Consus   26 Jan 1920   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States**   Consus   1930   Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States**   Consus   1930   Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States**   Death   19 Apr 1979   Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States**   Death   19 Apr 1979   Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States**   Death   19 Apr 1979   Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States**   Spouse   Artie Bond-153 (1897-1985)   |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| States   States   States   States   Census   26 Jan 1920   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States   Occupation   21 Apr 1930   Superintendant, lumber; Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States   States   Occupation   21 Apr 1979   Superintendant, lumber; Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States   Occupation   States   Occupation   States   Occupation   States   Occupation   States   Occupation   Occu |     | Description | 7 Jun 1917          |  |   |  |  |  |
| Consus   |     | Occupation  | 1920                |  |   |  |  |  |
| Death   19 Apr 1930   Superintendant, Lumber; Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States   Stat  |     | Census      | 26 Jan 1920         | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>14</sup>                        |   |  |  |  |
| Death  |     | Census      | 1930                | Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States                                   |   |  |  |  |
| Ref #  |     | Occupation  | 21 Apr 1930         |  |   |  |  |  |
| Ref #  |     | Death       | 19 Apr 1979         | Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States <sup>38–39</sup>                  |   |  |  |  |
| States   Spouse  |     | Ref#        | •                   | •  |   |  |  |  |
| Marriage   2 Jun   1920   Elizabethtown, Hardin, Kentucky, United States   |     | Burial      |                     | Cave Hill Cemetery, Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States <sup>39</sup> |   |  |  |  |
| M   Castleman James Turley-1608 <sup>3,14-40</sup>   |     | Spouse      | Artie Bond-153 (189 | 97-1985)   |   |  |  |  |
| M  |     | Marriage    |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Birth  | М   | Castleman   |                     |  | •   |  |  |  |
| Birth   22 Jan 1899  |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Census   |     | Birth       |                     |  | SHE SHOW A STATE OF THE SHEET                 |  |  |  |
| Census   |     | Census      |                     |  | TO AND A TO A T |  |  |  |
| Death  |     |             |                     | •  |   |  |  |  |
| Death   19 Apr 1979   6  |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Death   19 Apr 1979   6  |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Burial Blooming Grove Cemetery, Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>45</sup> Ref # 4-S1C3  SSN 325145735 <sup>47-48</sup> Spouse Carolyn Bishop-156 ( - )  Marriage 20 Dec 1919 , , Minnesota, United States <sup>6</sup> Divorce  Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940   Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             |                     | •  | HATTE TO                                      |  |  |  |
| Ref# 4-S1C3 SSN 325145735 <sup>47-48</sup> Spouse Carolyn Bishop-156 ( - ) Marriage 20 Dec 1919 , , Minnesota, United States <sup>6</sup> Divorce  Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - ) Marriage 2 Apr 1932   Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940   Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - ) Marriage 2 Apr 1932   6  Divorce   |     |             | 17 Apr 17/7         |  |   |  |  |  |
| SSN 325145735 <sup>47-48</sup> Spouse Carolyn Bishop-156 ( - )  Marriage 20 Dec 1919 , , Minnesota, United States <sup>6</sup> Divorce  Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932   Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940   Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932   6  Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942   in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979   Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979   Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     | Ref#        |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Spouse Carolyn Bishop-156 ( - )  Marriage 20 Dec 1919 , , Minnesota, United States <sup>6</sup> Divorce  Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940   Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Divorce    M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910   Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942   in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979   92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979   Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979   Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Marriage 20 Dec 1919 , Minnesota, United States <sup>6</sup> Divorce  Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932    Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940   Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932   6  Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901   Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910   Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942   in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979   92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979   Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979   Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979   Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             | Carolyn Richan 156  |  |   |  |  |  |
| Divorce  Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932  Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940 Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932 <sup>6</sup> Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     | -           |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Spouse Leonora Krahl-157 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932  Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940 Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932 <sup>6</sup> Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             | 20 Dec 1919         | , , Milliesota, Ulited States  |   |  |  |  |
| Marriage 2 Apr 1932  Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940 Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932 6  Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49-50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             | Lagrana Vicilia 157 |  |   |  |  |  |
| Spouse Lucille Orendorff-160 (1903-1988)  Marriage 31 Dec 1940 Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932 <sup>6</sup> Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49–50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51–52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     | -           |                     | - )  |   |  |  |  |
| Marriage 31 Dec 1940 Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>6</sup> Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932 <sup>6</sup> Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49–50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51–52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     |             |                     | (0 (1002-1000)   |   |  |  |  |
| Spouse Leonora Krabbe-1951 ( - )  Marriage 2 Apr 1932 6  Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142³,14,26,49-50  Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51-52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52-53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     | -           |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Marriage 2 Apr 1932 6 Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49–50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51–52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     |             |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
| Divorce  M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49–50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51–52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     |             |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
| M Paul Deering Turley-142 <sup>3,14,26,49–50</sup> Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51–52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             | 2 Apr 1932          | •  | -   |  |  |  |
| Birth 16 Oct 1901 Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,51–52</sup> Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |     |             | TD 1 446214364      | 9 50   |   |  |  |  |
| Census 18 Apr 1910 , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup> Military 11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence 1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   | M   |             |                     |  | T   |  |  |  |
| Military  11 Sep 1942 in World War II as a First Sgt <sup>52</sup> Residence  1979 92343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>48</sup> Death  4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death  5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial  10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN  318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
| Residence197992343 Hemet; Riverside, Riverside, California, United States48Death4 Jul 1979Riverside, Riverside, California, United States6Death5 Jul 1979Riverside, Riverside, California, United States52-53Burial10 Jul 1979Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States52SSN31816085651  |     |             |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
| Death 4 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>6</sup> Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
| Death 5 Jul 1979 Riverside, Riverside, California, United States <sup>52–53</sup> Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
| Burial 10 Jul 1979 Ft. Snelling National Cemetery, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     |             |                     |  |   |  |  |  |
| Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup> SSN 318160856 <sup>51</sup>   |     | Death       |                     |  | _   |  |  |  |
|  |     | Burial      | 10 Jul 1979         | Minnesota, United States <sup>52</sup>   |   |  |  |  |
| Spouse Alpha Barbee-162 ( - )  |     | SSN         |                     | 318160856 <sup>51</sup>  |   |  |  |  |
|  |     | Spouse      | Alpha Barbee-162 (  | - )  |   |  |  |  |

# Family Group Sheet

| Marriage | Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States <sup>6</sup>                  |
|----------|--|
| Divorce  |  |
| Spouse   | Ruth Leader-164 ( - )  |
| Spouse   | Catherine A. Coyle-166 (1902-1963)   |
| Marriage | , , Alaska, United States <sup>6</sup>                                       |
| Spouse   | Trula S. Corby-167 ( - )   |
| Marriage | 15 Dec 1968 Morristown, Hamblen, Tennessee, United States <sup>6,54–55</sup> |

|   | Marriage    |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|---|-------------|---|--|-------|--|--|--|
| М | Robert Sta  |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Birth       |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 18 Apr 1910   | , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup>   |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 26 Jan 1920   | Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States <sup>14</sup>                                 | Allen |  |  |  |
|   | Graduation  | 21 May 1921   | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>57</sup>                                    |       |  |  |  |
|   | Occupation  | 4 Apr 1930  | 0 -  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Residence   | 1935  | Salt Lake City, Utah, United States <sup>59</sup>  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 1940  | Logan, Cache, Utah, United States <sup>59</sup>  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 1945  | , Dade, Florida, United States <sup>60</sup>   |       |  |  |  |
|   | Military    | 25 Jan 1946   | WW II Army Enlistment; , Cache, Utah, United States <sup>57</sup>                            | 5     |  |  |  |
|   | Military    | 25 Jan 1946   | WW II Army Enlistment; Cache, Utah, United States  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Death       | 13 Jun 1970   | leukemia; Oceanside, San Diego, California, United States <sup>61–64</sup>                   | 1 M E |  |  |  |
|   | Burial      | 17 Jun 1970   | Eternal Hills Memorial Park, Vista, San Diego, California, United States <sup>65</sup>       |       |  |  |  |
|   | Ref#        |   | 2  |       |  |  |  |
|   | SSN         |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Spouse      | Julia Ann Dixon Ay  | ers-22 (1905-1938)   |       |  |  |  |
|   | Marriage    | 9 Apr 1929  | Kansas City, Jackson, Missouri, United States <sup>6,56,66–67</sup>                          |       |  |  |  |
|   | Divorce     |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Spouse      | vorce 8 Sep 1933   Kansas City, Jackson, Missouri, United States <sup>68</sup> Elsie Amelia Ropp-23 (1908-1990) |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Marriage    | 9 Feb 1934  |  |       |  |  |  |
| М | Fred Camb   |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Birth       |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Birth       | abt 1907  | Quensburg, , North Carolina, United States <sup>71</sup>                                     |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 18 Apr 1910   | , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>13</sup>   |       |  |  |  |
|   |             |   | Louisville, Jefferson, Kentucky, United States <sup>14</sup>                                 |       |  |  |  |
|   | Occupation  |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Death       | 4 Nov 1937  | Saint Louis, St. Louis, Missouri, United States <sup>6</sup>                                 |       |  |  |  |
|   |             |   | Park Hill Cemetery and Mausoleum, Bloomington, McLean, Illinois, United States <sup>72</sup> |       |  |  |  |
|   | Spouse      | Virginia Edwards-1  | 68 (1908- )  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Marriage    | 19 Jun 1930   | , , Virginia, United States  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Spouse      |   |  |       |  |  |  |
| М | Myrex Edv   |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Birth       | 16 Sep 1908   | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6</sup>                                     |       |  |  |  |
|   | Death       | 21 Jan 1909   | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6</sup>                                     |       |  |  |  |
|   | Burial      |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Marriage    |   |  |       |  |  |  |
| М | Wallis Mite |   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Birth       | 16 Apr 1910   |  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 18 Apr 1910   | , Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6</sup>  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Alt. Name   |   | Nonie E. Turley <sup>13</sup>  |       |  |  |  |
|   | Census      | 26 Jan 1920   | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>14</sup>                                    |       |  |  |  |

| Fath   | Father Thomas Jefferson Turley III-28                                |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|--|--|--|--|--|---|--|--|--|--|--|
|  | her Nancy C  |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| Children   |  |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Wallis Mitchell Turley-145 (continued)                               |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Death  | ·  | Paxton, Ford, Illinois, Ur                                   | nited States <sup>73</sup>                     |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Burial   |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Spouse Gertrude Radcliff-170 (1908-1994)                             |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Marriage   | 4 Jun 1931   |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| F  | Nancy Louis  | se Turley-146 <sup>3,26,49,70</sup>  | ),74   |  | • |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Birth  |  | Owensboro, Daviess, Ke                                       | ntucky, United States <sup>6,75</sup>          |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Census   | 26 Jan 1920  | Owensboro, Daviess, Ke                                       | ntucky, United States <sup>14</sup>            |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Death  | 9 Oct 2003   | Sun City Center, Hillsbo                                     | rough, Florida, United States <sup>76–77</sup> |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Alt. Name  |  | Nancy Louise Trader  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Burial   |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Spouse   | Felix Trader-173 (19   |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Marriage   | 3 Jul 1931   |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| M  | Edgar Watk   | ins Turley-147 <sup>3,26,70</sup>  | ,78–79   |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Birth  | 15 Aug 1915  | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>6,80</sup>  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Census   |  | Louisville, Jefferson, Ke                                    |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Death  | eath 7 May 2001 Apollo Beach, Hillsborough, Florida, United States <sup>81</sup> |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Burial   |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Spouse   |  | ise Deffenbaugh-178 ( - )                                    |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Marriage   | 4 Jan 1939 6   |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| M  |  | en Turley-148 <sup>3,26,49,7</sup>   |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Birth  |  | Owensboro, Daviess, Kentucky, United States <sup>82–83</sup> |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Census   |  | Owensboro, Daviess, Ke                                       | •  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Death  |  | Springfield, Greene, Mis                                     |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Burial 2 Feb 2008 Park Hill Cemetery and United States <sup>84</sup> |  |  | Mausoleum, Bloomington, McLean, Illinois,      |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Alt. Name  |  | Allen Turley <sup>14</sup>                                   |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Spouse   | Betty Marie Bartley-   | 181 ( - )  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Marriage   | 1 Mar 1941   |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| Prepai   |  |  |  | Comments                                       |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| R. Steven Turley 1481 W 1170 North Provo, UT 84604 United States of America 801-377-5668 |  |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |
| I  | ey@byu.net   |  |  |  |   |  |  |  |  |  |

### **FATHER NOTES: Thomas Jefferson Turley III-28**

**Rsrch.** Note: There is a little confusion in the 1910 census about a child named Nonie E. Here is Robert Starling Turley, Jr.'s analysis of the same:

I think the 1910 census entry for "Nonnie E" a son born during the same month (age shown as 0/12) as the enumeration occurred (enumeration date: 18 Apr 1910) refers to Wallis Mitchell born 16 Apr 1910 (two days before the enumeration). I can't imagine where "Nonnie E" came from. Perhaps Wallis had not been named yet or the enumerator misunderstood the informant (I would guess that Grandmother Turley was not in good shape to be interviewed, who knows?).

Please notice that the 1910 census shows that our Grandmother "Nancy C" in the Census detail, as of 1910, was the mother of 8 children, 7 living. According to my information, Wallis was Nannie's 8th child. The one no longer living was Myrix Edwin Turley: b 16 Sep 1908; d 21 Jan 1909. Therefore, the census schedule detail corresponds to our records except for the 'out of nowhere" name that I believe should be Wallis. Further evidence is that the 1920 US Census shows a son, Wallis, age 9 at the enumeration date of 26 Jan 1920.

General: He also gathererd information from family bible records in possession of his niece, Mrs. J.A. Day (Kathryn Webb) from Corbin.

Info from obit in Louisville Courier Journal pasted into T.J. Turley III Bible. Pioneerr farm-implement dealer. Founder of T.J. Turley

Company, Inc in Owensboro. Died in home of daughter, Mrs. Felix Trader in Henderson, KY after short illness. Native of Gallitin Co., came to Owensboro in 1900 and went into implement business. Was one of first Presidents of Ownesboro Chamber of Commerce. Past President of Tri-State Implement Association and National Farm Equipment Association. Other surviviors include 3 sons in Louisville, Leonard J. Edgar, and Thomas J. Turley "Jr."

```
LOCATIONS: USA KY Gallatin Napoleon 1871
                                                 1877
                                                         (TJTIII AutoB)
                  Covington 1877
                                    1879(1880) (TJTIII AutoB)
         Montgomery
                            1879(1880) abt 1881 (TJTIII AutoB)
                Williamstown1885
                          1890
                                   1895
                Owenton
                         1895
                Glencoe
                Louisville 1897
                Owensboro
                Kansas City
                Minneapolis
                Louisville
                Bloomiongton 1931
                Owensboro 1942
```

MARRIAGE: RST0005 performed by Rev. J. T. Williams, witnessed: M. J. Castleman, D. E. Castleman (brothers of spouse; spouse's father died before marriage).

The following is from "The History of Kentucky"

Thomas Jefferson Turley. Deeds are thoughts crystallized, and according to their brilliancy do we judge the worth of a man to the country which produced him, and in his works we expect to find the true index to his character. A worthy representative of that type of American business man who may properly be termed "progressive," that character which promotes public good in advancing individual prosperity and conserving popular interests, is Thomas Jefferson Turley, president of the T. J. Turley Company of Owensboro, Daviess County. He possesses to a marked degree those powers which render men efficient in the material affairs of a community, being what he is from natural endowment and self-culture, having attained his present standing solely through the impelling force of his own strong nature. In the strictest sense of the much-used term, Thomas Jefferson Turley is a self-made man. When he was six years old his mother died, when she was twentyseven years of age, leaving her husband with three children, Thomas J. and two sisters, younger than he. For his second wife the father married Emily Jones, who bore him two children, a son and a daughter, the latter now deceased, while the son, Edgar Ethlene Turley, is now associated with Mr. Turley in business. After the father's second marriage he removed from Napoleon, Gallatin County, Kentucky, to Covington, Kenton County. Thomas J. Turley had been born at Napoleon on April 4, 1871, and was but eight years of age when his father removed to Cov

ington. Two years later the family removed to Montgomery County, Kentucky, and to the old home of the Turley family. It was in Montgomery County that the great-grandfather of Mr. Turley, James Turley, settled, near Mount Sterling, having moved in an early day from Culpeper County, Virginia, where he was born, the son of William Turley, a native of Scotland. Thomas Jefferson Turley, the grandfather, was born in Montgomery County, and married Artie Lilliard, a daughter of Rev. David Lilliard, a pioneer Baptist minister who organized the "Ten-mile Baptist Association," in which he preached for nearly a half century without salary. In 1830 he settled in Gallatin County, where his son, also named Thomas Jefferson Turley, was born. He married, for his first wife Dullie White, also a native of Gallatin County, a daughter of J. W. and Dullie White. Her mother was twice married, and her half-brother, Capt. James T. Willis, served in the Confederate army with the brilliant and daring John Morgan.

The father of the subject of this review was a farmer and live stock raiser and dealer, in which he was only fairly successful. He died when only thirtyfive years of age, and at the age of eleven his son, whose name introduces this personal sketch, went to the home of his uncle, A. C. White, at Williamstown, Grant County. Here he obtained employment in the dry goods store of Joseph Glasscock and attended night schools to supplement the limited education already obtained. He worked for Mr. Glasscock for ten years, beginning on the modest salary of five dollars a month, and at the end of the period he was drawing a monthly salary of \$150. In more ways than one Mr. Turley's beginning of his active life work was out of the ordinary. Thus we find him housekeeping at the age of fifteen years, at which age, with his grandmother in charge, he established a home, and with him his sister, whom he reared and educated. When he was twenty years of age he and Mr. Glasscock, who had been his employer, formed a copartnership and opened a store of general merchandise at Owenton, Owen County, Kentucky. This was continued for three years, or until Mr. Glasscock sold his interest to his two brothers-in-law, who had previously been in the drug business and whose experience Mr. Turley soon saw was not promising in general merchandising; so to them he sold his interest and in 1895 removed to the City of Louisville. In that city he began his connection with the implement business, in which he has since become such a prominent figure, becoming a road salesman for the Deering people. He began on a small salary, but "made good" to such a degree that two years later he was promoted to a general agency and given charge of the territory embracing Kentucky and Southern Indiana. In 1900 he resigned that position because of ill health and soon afterward came to Owensboro, where he entered into partnership with the late H. B. Phillips in the implement business. This relationship existed for four years, or until the death of Mr. Phillips, and in 1905 the T. J. Turley Company was incorporated, with Mr. Turley as president, R. J. Flarity, vice president, and J. D. Hayes, secretary-treasurer, the three, together with T. J. Turley, Jr.; constituting the board of directors. This corporation, which is engaged in the implement, hardware, field seeds and kindred lines, has enjoyed a constantly increasing volume of business, growing from \$25,000 the first year to \$500,000, the corporation, which occupies nearly three acres of floor space, doing a larger business in its special line than

any similar company south of the Ohio River. The building up of this extensive business has been mainly due to the business ability and efforts of Mr. Turley, who through all its history has remained at the head of the company. In addition to his mercantile interests he is also the owner of 600 acres of excellent farm land in Daviess County.

In 1892 Mr. Turley was married to Nannie C. Castleman, who was born and reared in Gallatin County, Kentucky, the daughter of Clay Castleman, a distant relative of Gen. J. B. Castleman. She is also a granddaughter of Myrex Williams, a pioneer who lived and died in Gallatin County, being nearly 100 years of age at the time of his death. To Mr. and Mrs. Turley have been born eleven children, one of whom is deceased. 'Their three eldest sons served in the defense of liberty's cause during the World war. Leonard J. served in the field artillery at Camp Taylor and became a sergeant. Thomas Jefferson, Jr., served in the navy one year. Castleman J. went overseas and served as a sergeant with the Fifteenth Machine Gun Company, Fifth Division, taking part in the Argonne drive. Of the 170 original members of his company all save seven were killed or wounded, he being one of the fortunate seven who returned to their homeland. After, the signing of the armistice, his term of enlistment having expired, he re-enlisted for the term of an additional year. These three sons and a fourth, Paul D., are graduates of the Kentucky Military School, and a fifth son, Robert S., has had three years in that institution. Mr. Turley has not only been an ardent supporter of general education, but has been very favorably inclined towards military schools. The following are the other children of Mr. and Mrs. Turley: Fred C., Wallace M., Nancie Louise, Edgar Watkins and Richard Allen. Myrex Edwin was the name of their deceased child.

Mr. and Mrs. Turley are members of the Christian Church, in which faith their children have been reared. Fraternally Mr. Turley is a member of the Ancient Free and Accepted Masons, in which he has attained to the degrees of Knight Templar, being a past eminent commander of Owensboro Commandery. He is also a member of the Ancient Arabic Order Nobles of the Mystic Shrine. For several years he has been an active member of implement dealers associations and has served as president of the association for the states of Kentucky, Ohio and Indiana; has been a delegate to the National Confederation of Implement Dealers, of which he was elected a director, and two years ago he was honored by being elected its president. Locally he has been president of the Commercial Club and has always given his earnest support to every legitimate movement for the upbuilding of Owensboro and Daviess County. Strongly in contrast with the humble surroundings of his youth is the brilliant position which he today fills in business circles. He early realized that there is a purpose in life and that there is no honor not founded on worth and no respect not founded on accomplishment. He possesses those sterling traits which have commanded uniform confidence and regard, and he is today honored throughout the community in which he lives.

### **MOTHER NOTES: Nancy Castleman-29**

General: In the 1910 census, she is listed as the mother of 8 children, 7 of whom are living.

#### **CHILD NOTES: Leonard Johnson Turley-30**

Birth (21 January 1893): Family record has 27 Jan 1893. I used birth record.

General: TJT III obit in Louisville Courier Journal has Leonard living in Louisville at time of father's death (16 Jun 1959).

Not living with his parents in the 1920 census.

#### **CHILD NOTES: Thomas Jefferson Turley IV-31**

Census (26 January 1920): Living with her parents.

General: TJT III obit in Louisville Courier Journal has TJT "Jr.", presumably TJT IV living in Louisville at time of father's death (16 Jun 1959).

### **CHILD NOTES: Castleman James Turley-1608**

Census (1930): At a military base, Pfc, clerk.

General: Correspondence from Leonard J. Turley and Elsie Ropp Turley in possession of R. Steven Turley (shows date of death 6 July 1973)

Not living with parents in 1920 census.

#### **CHILD NOTES: Paul Deering Turley-142**

General: Death date as copied from Robert Starling Turley Jr. in correspondence in April, 1993.

Not living with parents during 1920 census.

### **CHILD NOTES: Robert Starling Turley-21**

Census (1945): 95 SW 30 Ave.

Burial (17 June 1970): Floyd E. Weston officiated at the funeral

#### **CHILD NOTES: Nancy Louise Turley-146**

**General:** From T.J.Turley III obit in Louisville courier Journal pasted in above Bible; TJT III living with Nancy in Henderson, KY at time of his death 16 June 1959.

**CHILD NOTES: Edgar Watkins Turley-147** 

General: TJT III obit in Louisville Courier Journal has son, Edgar living in Louisville at time of father's death (16 Jun 1959).

CHILD NOTES: Richard Allen Turley-148 Burial (2 February 2008): Plot: A-20-Spec. 11

1. Beth Mitchell, Turley Family Records (Turley Family Historical Research Association, 1981), p. 453. Number 2144, cites L.J. Turley, Turley/Castleman pedigree chart.

- 2. R. S. Turley Jr., Family Records.
- 3. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, Ancestral File (TM) (July 1996 (c), data as of 2 January 1996).
- 4. Turley, Thomas Jefferson, III. Interview by Leonard Johnson Turley, 1955. Transcript. Privately held by Robert Startling Turley Jr., [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE,] South Jordan, Utah. 2009.
- 5. Charles Kerr, editor, History of Kentucky, III (Chicago and New York: The American Historical Society, 1922.), III: 322.
  - 6. T. J. Turley III Bible.
  - 7. T. J. Turley, III, This is my Life (unpublished). transcribed by his son Leonard J. Turley.
- 8. Jefferson Webb, S910.16, Ancestors of Virginia Matthews Webb; supplied by Stephanie Points Wilson, [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE], 2012. received from Jeff Webb, a "cousin" of hers.
- 9. Kentucky, Gallatin, 1880 U.S. census, *Ancestry.com 1880 United States Federal Census*, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 2009), T9, roll 414, Napoleon, enumeration district (ED) 80, p. 425D, dwelling 25, family 25, T. J. "Joe" Turley, accessed 9 Jul 2010.
- 10. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch," database, *FamilySearch* (http://new.familysearch.org), accessed 29 Sep 2011), entry for Thomas Jefferson Turley, person ID L4BS-LPL.
- 11. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch," database, *FamilySearch*, accessed 10 Jan 2011), entry for Thomas Jefferson Turley, person ID L4BS-LPL.
- 12. Kentucky, Jefferson, 1900 U.S. census, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 14 Jun 2010), T623, roll T623\_529, Louisville, enumeration district (ED) 36, sheet 8B, dwelling 139, family 147, Thomas J. Turley, accessed 14 Jan 2010.
- 13. Kentucky, Daviess, 1910 U.S. census, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 2010), T624, roll T624\_473, Magisterial District 2, enumeration district (ED) 38, sheet 2A, dwelling 17, family 17, Thomas J Turley, accessed 15 Jan 2010.
- 14. Kentucky, Davies, 1920 U.S. census, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 2010), T625, roll T625\_567, Owensboro, enumeration district (ED) 44, p. 11A, dwelling 199, family 204, Thomas J Turley, accessed 14 Jan 2010.
- 15. T. J. Turley III Bible. Entry made with different pen and handwriting than most of entries. Possibly by Leonard J. Turley, son of T.J.III whose wife gave Bible to R.S.Turley after death of Leonard. Leonard served as family historian.
  - 16. L. J. Turley, Turley/Castleman Pedigree Chart.
  - 17. Louisville Courier Journal. press clipping in T.J. Turley III family bible.
  - 18. T. J. Turley, III, This is my Life, p. 34.
- 19. T. J. Turley III Bible. Name of wife (Nancy C. Turley) from bible. Marriage date (April 6, 1982) entered in Bible in different handwriting and pen than original.
  - 20. Beth Mitchell, Turley Family Records, 453.
- 21. Kentucky, Gallatin, 1880 U.S. census, *Ancestry.com 1880 United States Federal Census*, Digital images, T9, roll T9\_414, Sparta, enumeration district (ED) 81, p. 445.1000, dwelling 132, family 134, Lucy A. Castlemen, accessed 27 Apr 2010.
  - 22. T. J. Turley III Bible. gives name as Nancy.
  - 23. Death Certificate.
- 24. Turley, Leonard Johnson., Kentucky. Interview by Robert Starling Turley Jr. Transcript. Privately held by Robert Starling Turley Jr., [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE,] South Jordan, Utah. 2010.
  - 25. Leonard Johnson Turley, Letter.
  - 26. Elsie Amelia Ropp, Personal Interview.
  - 27. Kentucky. Louisville., Louisville Courier Journal, "Thomas Jefferson Turley," June 1959.

28. Kentucky Department for Libraries and Archives, "Kentucky Birth Records, 1852-1910," database, ancestry.com, ancestry.com (http://search.ancestry.com: 2009), accessed 24 Jul 2009), Turley. father TJ Turley, mother Nannie born 21 Jan.

- 29. T. J. Turley III Bible. has birth of Leonard Johnson Turley as 27 Jan 1893.
- 30. "World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918," digital image, FamilySearch, FamilySearch (http://familysearch.org: accessed); citing United States, World War One Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918: index and images.
- 31. Commonwealth of Kentucky, Health Data Branch, Division of Epidemiology and Health Planning, "Kentucky Death Index, 1911-2000," database, ancestry.com, *ancestry.com* (http://search.ancestry.com: 2009), accessed 24 Jul 2009), Leonard Johnson Turley. death date given as 14 June 1980 place: Jefferson, Jefferson, Kentucky

age 87

volume 30

certificate 14556.

- 32. Personal knowledge of Robert Starling Turley Jr., [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE]., attended funeral.
- 33. database (http://findagrave.com, 2009), memorial# 91774129 (accessed 9 Sep 2012).
- 34. T. J. Turley III Bible. marriage date of 1917 written over 1916.
- 35. R. S. Turley Jr., Family Records. from Leonard J. Turley.
- 36. "World War I Draft Registration Cards, 1917-1918." Database and images. (http://ancestry.com: 2010.), (http://ancestry.com: accessed 14 Jan 2010), Thomas J Turley. Born 4 July 1895 in Owenton, Kentucky; home address Owensboro, Kentucky; currently employed as a Machinist 7 at Mitchell Motors Company, Racine, Wisconsin; medium height, medium built, grey eyes, light hair. May have been exempt because of a medical condition; dated 5 June 1917.
- 37. Kentucky, Jefferson, 1930 U.S. census, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 2010), T626, roll 753, Louisville, enumeration district (ED) 24, p. 56A, dwelling 683, family 883, Thomas J Turley, accessed 14 Jan 2010.
- 38. Commonwealth of Kentucky, Health Data Branch, Division of Epidemiology and Health Planning, "Kentucky Death Index, 1911-2000," database, ancestry.com, *ancestry.com*, accessed 14 Jan 2010), Thomas J. Turley. Volume 18, Certificate Number 8687.
  - 39. database, memorial 91773161 (accessed 9 Sep 2012).
  - 40. Leonard Johnson Turley, Letter. Letter to Elsie Robb Turley in possession of R. Steven Turley.
- 41. Kentucky Department for Libraries and Archives, "Kentucky Birth Records, 1852-1910," database, ancestry.com, ancestry.com, accessed 15 Jan 2010), Turley born to T.J. Turley and Nannie Turley 21 Jan 1899.
  - 42. database, 15 Jan 2010, Lucille O Turley, Memorial Number 9755942.
- 43. Social Security Death Index, Castleman Turley, SSN: 325-14-5735, Last Residence: 92083 Vista, San Diego, California, United States of America, Born: 22 Jan 1899, Died: Jul 1973.
- 44. Missouri, St. Louis, 1930 U.S. census, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 2010), T626, roll 1223, Carondelet, enumeration district (ED) 22, sheet 13B, dwelling 115, family 150, Thomas J. Turley, accessed 14 Jan 2010. Pfc in a military barracks, single, born about 1899 in Kentucky, clerk.
  - 45. database, 6 May 2010, Castleman J. Turley, Memorial Number 9755942.
- 46. State of California, Department of Health Services, Center for Health Statistics, "California Death Index, 1940-1997," database (search.ancestry.com: 2009), accessed 14 Jan 2010), Castleman J Turley. Death Date: 6 Jul 1973, Death Place: San Diego (County).
- 47. State of California, Department of Health Services, Center for Health Statistics, "California Death Index, 1940-1997," database, accessed 14 Jan 2010), Castleman J Turley.
  - 48. Social Security Death Index.
  - 49. Leonard Johnson Turley, Letter. (brother).
  - 50. Personal knowledge of Robert Starling Turley Jr., [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE]., He knew Trula personally.
  - 51. State of California, Department of Health Services, Center for Health Statistics, "California Death Index,

1940-1997," database, accessed 14 Jan 2010), Paul Deering Turley. Paul Deering Turley, Social Security Number 318160856, male; born 16 Oct 1901, Kentucky; died 4 July 1979 Riverside.

- 52. National Cemetery Administration, "U.S. Veterans Gravesites, ca.1775-2006," database (http://ancestry.com: 2010), accessed 15 Jan 2010), Paul Deering Turley.
- 53. State of California, Department of Health Services, Center for Health Statistics, "California Death Index, 1940-1997," database, accessed 14 Jan 2010), Paul Deering Turley. Paul Deering Turley, Social Security Number 318160856, male; born 16 Oct 1901, Kentucky; died 5 July 1979 Riverside.
- 54. Tennessee State Library and Archives. Microfilm., "Tennessee State Marriages, 1780-2002," database (http://ancestry.com: 2010), accessed 15 Jan 2010), Paul D Turley and Trula S Corby.
  - 55. Personal knowledge of Robert Starling Turley Jr., [ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE]., He met Trula.
  - 56. R. S. Turley, Jr., Personal knowledge and family records.
- 57. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch," database, *FamilySearch*, accessed 14 Mar 2011), entry for Robert Starling Turley, person ID 24W5-12V.
- 58. Montana, Dawson, 1930 U.S. census, *Ancestry.com 1930 United States Federal Census*, Digital images (http://ancestry.com: National Archives and Records Administration, 2009), T626, roll 1254, Glendive City, enumeration district (ED) 2, sheet 3B, dwelling 60, family 68, Robert S. Turley, accessed 17 Dec 2009.
- 59. 1940 US Census, Cache County, Utah, pop. sch., Logan, Ward 6, enumeration district (ED) ED 3, page 3A, Household 57, Robert S. Turley; digital images, *FamilySearch* (http://familysearch.org: accessed 15 December 2012); nara publication number T627, nra roll number 4210. Robert S. Turely, head, age 36, born in Kentucky, living in Salt Lake County in 1935, military instructory at the senior high school; Elsie R. Turley, wife, age 31, born in North Dakota, living in Bloomington, McClain, Illinois in 1935, stenographer at law office; Robert S. Turley Jr, son, age 9, born in Montana, living in Kansas City, Jackson, Missouri in 1935; Gerald W. Turley, son, age 5, born in Montana; Mary Ann Ropp, sister-in-law, age 26, born in Canada English, living in Bloomington, McClaine, Illinois in 1935, housekeeper.
- 60. Florida, Dade, population schedule (Digital images. ancestry.com. *Florida State Census*, *1867-1945*. http://ancestry.com: 2009), (http://ancestry.com).
  - 61. Certificate of Death.
  - 62. funeral program.
  - 63. obituary.
- 64. State of California, Department of Health Services, Center for Health Statistics, "California Death Index, 1940-1997," database, accessed 14 Jan 2010), Robert S Turley, Social Security Number 266380601.
- 65. funeral program. born 2 Nov 1903, pass away 13 June 1970, Allen Brothers Mortuary, officiating President Floyd E. Weston, interment Eternal Hills Memorial Park.
  - 66. Marriage Certificate.
  - 67. Missouri. Jackson., No. 424152, Book 220 page 559, 8 Sep 1933.
  - 68. Missouri. Jackson.
- 69. The Church of Jesus Christ of Latter-day Saints, "FamilySearch," database, *FamilySearch*, accessed 26 Sep 2010), entry for Turley Robert Starling, person ID 24W5-12V.
- 70. Ruth (Mrs. H. E.) Hetzler (307 Jefferson Road; Webster Groves, Missouri 63119), Letter. to R. Steven Turley. Privately held by Turley, [STREET ADDRESS FOR PRIVATE USE,] Newbury Park, California.
- 71. FamilySearch, "Virginia Marriages, 1785-1940," database (https://www.familysearch.org: 2011), accessed 10 Apr 2011), Fred Campbell Turley and Virginia Edwards; film 2048470.
  - 72. database, memorial # 80063358 (accessed 9 Sep 2012).
  - 73. Social Security Death Index. Social Security Number 354-28-0021.
- 74. Kentucky. Louisville., *Louisville Courier Journal*, "Thomas Jefferson Turley," June 1959. father living with her at the time of his death.
- 75. Kentucky., Directory of Births and Deaths FHL microfilm 209602, Family History Library, Salt Lake City, Utah, Nancy Louise Turley.

- 76. Social Security Death Index. Social Security Number 401-62-4632.
- 77. R. S. Turley Jr., Family Records. From: Bob Turley [mailto:rst66@comcast.net]

Sent: Tuesday, May 13, 2008 6:35 AM

To: Turley, Steven

Subject: Re: Turley, Nancy; CID A005.9 SS Death Certificate

Thanks for your source reference on Aunt Nancy's death place.

Felicia, Nancy's daughter who settled her estate, apparently filed the SS death claim when she got back to her home in Portland. She mistakenly used the last residence as her (Felicia's) home and not Nancy's actual residence in Sun City Center, Hillsborough, Florida. I visited her in Sun City shortly before her death and I know that is where she was living when she died. death place was Sun City Center, Hillsborough, Florida.

- 78. R. S. Turley Jr., Family Records. information from Leonard J. Turley.
- 79. Kentucky. Louisville., Louisville Courier Journal, "Thomas JeffersonTurley," June 1959.
- 80. Kentucky., Directory of Births and Deaths FHL microfilm 209602, Family History Library, Salt Lake City, Utah, Edgar Watkins Turley.
  - 81. Social Security Death Index. Social Security Number 328-09-3380

Death Residences: Apollo Beach, Hillsborough, Florida

Ruskin, Hillsborough, Florida

Sun City Center, Hillsborough, Florida.

- 82. T. J. Turley III Bible. gives date as 1 Dec 1917.
- 83. Kentucky., Directory of Births and Deaths FHL microfilm 209602, Family History Library, Salt Lake City, Utah, Richard Allen Turley.
  - 84. database, memorial 91771178 (accessed 9 Sep 2012).